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Coming Soon 
Creative Dance Concert   17 November 

MINECON     20 November 

Sports Captain Nominee Speeches 20 November 

2018 Swimming Carnival   22 November 

School Spectacular Excursion  24 November 

Pirate School Excursion   30 November 

P&C Carols on the Green   30 November 

Yr 6 Mini Fete       6 December 

 

Good afternoon Parents and Carers, 

Thank you to Jenny Lonergan for relieving as 
principal whilst I was in leave. I would like to 
also congratulate Jenny, who was nominated 
for “A Day Made Better” teaching award, by 
someone in our community. This nomination 
recognises Jenny’s commitment and 
dedication to our students and the East Hills 
community. Congratulations Mrs Jenny 
Lonergan. 

  

Thank you to the P&C and our wider school 
community for your efforts in collecting the 
Woolworths Earn & Learn stickers this year. I 
am pleased to advise that we will receive our 
prizes for the 2018 school year. Additional 
chalkboards were purchased for the 
playground, as well as an electric pump for 
our sports equipment and some other sports 

equipment for our students to continue 
developing their fundamental movement skills. 

                                                         

World teacher’s day was celebrated at East 
Hills Public School on Friday 3 November. We 
take this day as an opportunity to recognise 
the dedication and commitment of our 
teaching staff to the learning and well-being of 
students and the support they provide 
families. Thank you to Katherine McGrath and 
Kate Johnston for organising an inviting 
holiday themed breakfast, on behalf of the 
community, in appreciation for the work our 
teachers do. You both made our teachers day 
very special. 
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Just a reminder, if you require assistance 
solving problems in the school between 
students, you need to seek teacher support. 
Teachers will support students in solving the 
problem or refer the problem to the assistant 
principals if needed. The assistant principals 
will notify me if the problem has not been 
solved or is of a serious nature. Thank you for 
working with us to help students become 
problem solvers. 

Thank you to the students, parents and staff 
who were involved in the Bankstown Dance 
Festival. East Hills Public School performed 3 
well-polished and entertaining items. I 
received many compliments about how well-
mannered, resilient and engaging our 
students were. Congratulations to you all. 
Thank you Ms Hickman for the choreography, 
costumes, time and effort put in to 
encouraging this experience for our students. 

Our school creative arts concert is on Friday 
17 November at 6.30pm. Community are 
invited to arrive at 5.30pm for the BBQ at East 
Hills Boys High School. Students will meet 
their teachers on the grass area at 6pm, to get 
ready for the 6.30pm show. Please be mindful 
that students will remain for the duration of the 
concert. We all very excited to show you what 
we have been learning throughout the year in 
dance and music. 

Office staff will call you if your child is sent to 
the office with any accident that involves their 
head. Parents will be asked to respond to the 
needs of their child at this time. All other minor 
visits to sick bay will be communicated with 
you via our office notification slip. Students 
are asked to give these to you at the end of 
the school day. 

It is great to see students working hard to 
arrive to school on time for their morning 
routines. Our students are focused on 
achieving their learning goals before the end 
of the year. 

Kind regards, 

Donna Casey 

GIRLS TOUCH FOOTBALL 

It was an impressive season for our girl Junior 
and Senior touch football teams. From start to 
finish, the girls improved their skills and learnt 
to work together as a team. Although we 
remained winless throughout the competition, 
I was so proud of both our teams who showed 
grit and determination by never giving up. To 
see them grow and improve was so much fun 
as a coach. Well done girls on your 
sportsmanship and the way you represented 
our school.  

 

SAVE THE DATE 

MINI FETE is coming - Wednesday 6 
December 2017. It is time to start saving your 
pocket money for the Stage Three Mini Fete. 
Notes to purchase ride bands, tokens and 
sausage sizzles for lunch will be coming home 
this week. Stage Three students will be raising 
money for end of year celebrations for Year 6 
as well as a gift to the school. We hope to see 
you there! 
 

INTENTION TO APPLY FOR YEAR 7 

ENTRY TO A SELECTIVE HIGH 

SCHOOL IN 2019  

Selective high schools cater for high achieving 
academically gifted students who may 
otherwise be without sufficient classmates at 
their own academic and social level. These 
schools help gifted and talented students to 
learn by grouping them with other gifted and 
talented students, teaching them in 
specialised ways and providing educational 
materials at the appropriate level. 

Applications for selective high school 
placement are considered mainly on the basis 
of the Selective High School Placement Test 
results and school assessment scores. The 
Selective High School Placement Test will be 
held on Thursday 15 March 2018. 

If you would like to have your child considered 
for Year 7 selective high school entry in 2019, 
you need to apply soon. You will need to 
apply on the internet using a valid email 
address (not the student’s email address). 
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Detailed instructions on how to apply online 
will be available from 10 October 2017 in a 
printed application 
information  booklet  and  at  https://education.
nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-
schools-and-opportunity- classes/year-7.  

The application website opens at 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/selective-high-
schools-and- opportunity-classes/year-7 on 10 
October 2017 and closes on 13 November 
2017.  You must apply before the closing 
date.           

There are no paper application forms 
available. If you do not have internet access, 
you could apply at a public library or contact 
the school office for assistance. If you have a 
disability that prevents you from using a 
computer, you can contact the Unit or school 
office for assistance after  10 October 2017. 
You must submit only ONE application for 
each student. 

Please return your note as soon as possible to 
indicate your intention to apply. 

HEALTH NOTICE  

We have been informed by a parent that their 
child has come down with Chicken Pox. 
 

Attached is an information fact sheet 
regarding Chicken Pox, please see you GP 
should you notice any symptoms. 

For further information please call your local 
Public Health Unit on 1300 066 055 or visit the 
New South Wales Health website 
www.health.nsw.gov.au 

BLUE LIGHT DISCO 

Last Friday the support unit students enjoyed 
an amazing day at Caroline Chisholm school 
for the annual Blue Light disco. This year was 
just as much fun as last year, but we got to 
dress up in our beach clothes! The students 
were able to sit in the police car and use the 
water hose on the fire engine. 

       

  

   

 

P&C NEWS 

On Friday 3 November P&C hosted the 
Teachers “Thankyou” breakfast as part of 
World Teachers Day celebrations. Our 
teaching staff are truly amazing and we had a 
ball taking them on a “Hawaiian Holiday” to 
celebrate. We hope they all enjoyed their 
breakfast. 

Wow what an amazing time we had at the 
Halloween Disco, thankyou to all students and 
parents that supported the night. It was our 
most successful Disco yet. The Students and 
parents looked great in their Halloween outfits 
and we hope you all enjoyed the 
entertainment from Bop Till you Drop. We 
made a profit of $530 on the night. Thankyou 
to all the parents who helped on the night – 
these events can’t be the success they are 
without your contributions -thankyou. 

We would like to advise that there has been a 
slight change in the date for our annual 
“Christmas on the Green” celebration – this 
will be held on Thursday 30 November.  

After the amazing student performances at 
last years’ events we are very much looking 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/
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forward to seeing what the classes prepare for 
this years event. Please keep the night free 
and join us for a fun and enjoyable evening.  
We have made a special phone call to the 
North Pole and are pleased to announce that 
there will be a visit from the “man in the red 
suit”, and this year we will be providing photo 
opportunities for all kids and families with this 
special visitor! 

Activities and stalls on the night include 

* Raffle – Prizes include 3 large Christmas               

Food Hampers 

* Soft Toy Pet Adoptions     *Lucky Dips 

*Games: Lucky Stick (150 prizes to be won)& 

  Lucky Christmas Number Board – win $100               

*BBQ *Slushies *Fairy Floss   *Face Painting 

 
Come and enjoy a fun night with family and 
friends as we celebrate the start of the 
Christmas season. 

Entry is gold coin donation at the gate. Hope 
to see you all there to see our kids perform 
and celebrate Christmas with family and 
friends. 

The P&C Secretary position is still vacant, if 
you are interested please don’t hesitate to 
contact the committee at 
easthillspandc@gmail.com or come along to 
the next meeting. We understand that some 
people may not come forward due to not 
being able to attend both day and evening 
meetings or feel they don’t have a lot of time 
to completely commit to the position, please if 
you have even a small amount of time come 
and talk to us it is possible to share the 
position, any small amount of time helps. 

Important Dates 

 P&C General Meeting - Monday 27 
November 9:15am 

 Carols on the Green – 30 November 
5:30pm – 8:00pm 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

Due to our creative arts concert and the 
associated rehearsals, there will be no Week 
6 Friday assembly. Instead we look forward to 
welcoming our families to the concert on 
Friday evening. 

The Week 6 merit awards will be presented on 
Tuesday morning next week (20/11) at 
morning lines. 

The following children will receive an 

Award for Excellence at next Friday’s 

assembly: 

 

Charlise Brown 
Isabella Ly 
 

The following children will receive a 

Principal Award at next Friday’s 

assembly: 

 

Dominic Hristova 
Isabella Ly 
Hailee Wilson 
 
 

The following children will receive a 

Gold Dollarmite Certificate: 

 

Ayse Aslan 
Jemma Earl 
 

The following children will receive a 

Silver Dollarmite Certificate: 

 

Taylan Bozat 

 

 

The following children will receive a 

Dollarmite Gift: 

 

Ayse Aslan 
Taylan Bozat 
Chantelle Dempster 
Jemma Earl 
Praise Joseph 
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